

Broughton Gifford Village Hall Management Committee

Minutes of the Meeting Held on 12/07/21

Present: Rob Giles (RG) Amy Harland (AH), Sylvia Davis (SD), Amy Haughton (ACH), Mike Bailey (MB), Martin Cottle (MC), Richard Filipowicz (RF), Kate Hooper (KH), Tom Vincent (TV) Simon Childe (SC) Merv Rees (MR)

Apologies:

Minutes of last meeting

All okay

Regular Users Feedback and bookings:

Parish Council: Back to booking

WI: nothing to note

Tai Chi: not booking yet

Ladies Skittles: Sept

Short Mat Bowls: Started back – limited to 8 people.

Piecemakers: nothing to note

Gardening Club: not doing show this year

Friendship Club: nothing to note

Bee Keepers: nothing to note

Toddler group: Now back using

Rock and roll: nothing to note

Tea Dance: Booked in for Tuesdays and Sunday

Archery: nothing to note

Boot Camp: not going to book back in

Jenny Giles pilates: booking

Mum and baby pilates: now booking

Angela (Tea Dance) – individual dance lessons: Booking regularly.

Covid regulations: being relaxed from 19th July. The committee agreed to tell hall users that it is their responsibility to put rules in place as suits them. The hand sanitiser will be left out for users until we run out of the existing stock. SC to put a note in Parish Mag to say hall is available for bookings in line with government guidelines. Mask sign on the door to be taken down.

Maintenance

- Leaking gutters and boarding on side shed – done, although MB said there is a further repair to do on the shed (Gerald). MB said that also toilet drain has been sorted out. AH to send invoice to Katherine.
- Strong box – purchased and to go in the storeroom. MB to bring documents.
- Heating and Air con – MR to go through with several of the committee.
- Website – RG has had someone to look at it and he is willing to refresh it. AH to get the login details from Elizabeth.
- Blue area – TV to get algae treatment and see results and then power wash if necessary.
- Weeds – MR sprayed.
- Blue area - RF has put gravel down

Finance

AH has report for last month and finances are still healthy.

- Committee discussed whether it is worth getting solar panels – RG to look into.
- The bar – committee

200 club –

June

Mick Adams

Terry Symes

Gemma Holdway

Mike Gingell

July

Lucy Key

Virginia Childe

Tom Chippindale

Mike Straford

Summer

1st Rich Filipowicz

2nd Steve Stone

3rd Jenny Summers

Health & Safety

- MR to do in mid August

Website updates

- As above

Any Other Business

- Mouse Racing – date booked for 9th October.
- Fireworks – 6th November
 - MB discussed with Pascal about the beer tent. MB encouraging him and will follow up.
 - Landlord from the Pilot has said that he is happy to help.
 - Hogroast not available – KH said that she might know someone and will follow up.
 - BBQs – need bottles of gas for them.
- MB said that Theresa has said that she will help at the bar if needed.
- Carol concert – MB asked about this and 11th Dec was pencilled into diary.
- Charities Commission Annual return – AH reported that this has been done.

Next Meeting

Committee meeting –Monday 6th Sept 6.30pm in the Village Hall Committee Room.